FRESSINGFIELD BELL RINGERS

ANNUAL REPORT

Anyone who has spent time in Fressingfield on alternate Wednesday evenings and most Sunday mornings cannot fail to have heard the Church bells ringing. This is carried out by a very dedicated male / female group who give their time and energy to this ancient craft which we hope will carry on for many years to come.

During the last year we were fortunate to have an experienced ringer join us, which brought our number up to eight. Unfortunately, absence due to illness and other commitments means we can rarely ring all eight bells at the same time, so we are always living in hope and looking forward to welcoming volunteers who would like to learn to ring and swell our numbers.

With no weddings and only one funeral to toll a bell for we have nothing else to report.

On Behalf of The Fressingfield Ringers

Chris Barber.